FAQ’s for faculty

Question:
A student in my class just called and says he might have been exposed to COVID-19.  What should I do?
Answer:
Ask the student to call the LCU Medical Clinic as soon as possible.  The Clinic will assist with contact tracing to determine if quarantine and/or COVID-19 testing are indicated.  Remember that the student has privacy rights, so do not disclose any health information about the student to the rest of your class unless the student has voluntarily given you written permission to do so.  And remember that if you are requiring students to follow our classroom protocols (with face coverings and social distancing) the risk of exposure to you and the rest of the class will likely be deemed moderate at worst, and you and the other students in class will not be required to go into quarantine.  As always, however, monitor yourself daily for symptoms. 

Question:
A student of mine was just sent into quarantine or isolation.  Does my classroom need any sort of special cleaning beyond the standard cleaning protocols now in place?
Answer:
No.  Classrooms are being cleaned by our custodial staff each morning, and they are under instruction to assume each surface they clean has been exposed to the virus.  Please also remember to work with your students between classes to sanitize the desk (or table) tops.  The evidence continues to suggest that the virus is primarily transmitted through respiration, not touch, but we are taking extra cleaning precautions nonetheless.

Question:
A student of mine is in quarantine, but I have not yet heard anything from the anyone about creating access to my course materials.  What would I do?

Answer:
Typically, you should first hear from Disability Services about creating access to your class for a student in quarantine or isolation.  If for some reason you do not, please e-mail Disability Services with the information the student gave you so we can ensure all appropriate parties have knowledge of the student’s situation.  If in doubt, err on the side of allowing temporary distance learning for students who claim to be on quarantine and contact your Academic Department Chair with any questions or concerns.
Question:
When can a student who has been in quarantine or isolation return to my classroom?
Answer:
That will depend on the facts and circumstances surrounding the student’s case.  Often, the quarantine or isolation period will last between ten and fourteen days.  If asked, remind your student to follow the directions given by the contact tracer or medical professional who prescribed the quarantine or isolation.  Students should contact the LCU Medical Clinic the business day before their prescribed quarantine ends.
    
